Be It Remembered that the Greene County 
									Board of Commissioners met in Regular 
									Session on Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 
									9:30 p.m. in the Commissioners’ Room on 
									the third floor of the Courthouse.

The meeting was called to order by Ed Michael.

The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting.

Those present were:  Ed Michael, Nathan Abrams, Rick Graves, and County Attorney Marilyn Hartman
    
					
Re:  Minutes
The minutes of the regular meeting held on April 4, 2017 were approved on a motion made by Nathan Abrams.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  

 
Re:  Claims
Nathan Abrams made a motion to approve all claims submitted for payment on April 18, 2017.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Re: Worthington Library Board Reappointment (Terressa Sparks) (Ends on April 20, 2017).  Nathan Abrams made a motion to change the Worthington Library Board Appointment Terressa Sparks to a 4 year appointment.  This is how it should have been.  At last meeting it was entered as a one year appointment in error.  Rick Graves seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.


Cemetery Board Appointment (Pat Brown)(Expires 1-2019) Rick Graves made a motion to appoint Pat Brown to the Cemetery Board to replace Ron Patton.  This appointment will expire January 2019.  Nathan Abrams seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Title 6 and ADA Compliance Program Information (Marilyn Hartman) 
County Attorney Marilyn Hartman presented the Board of Commissioners an Americans with Disabilities Act Transition Plan.  Rick Graves made a motion to appoint Building Superintendent Tim Barker to act as overseer on this project and to schedule a Public Hearing for Tuesday May 2nd, 2017 at 9:30 am in the Commissioners Room on the 3rd Floor for public input.  Nathan Abrams seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Comment A taxpayer presented more concern on the addition of the new jail and procedures put in place for moving forward with said project.


There being no further business to come before the board, Nathan Abrams made a motion to adjourn.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
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